323 S. Fairfax Street Alexandria, Virginia 22314 703-549-6670 (ext. 119)



atc@opmh.org www.alexandriatutors.org 501(c)(3)

January 19, 2021

Board of Directors

Frank Stiff Chair

Richard Christenson Vice Chair

Allyson Hazzard

Secretary

Mary Anne Salmon

Treasurer

Yvonne Folkerts

Paul Bea

Suzanne Lank

Bobbi-Jo Pankaj

Ajashu Thomas

Linda Thoms

Emily Wilson

Advisory Council

Latta Chapman

Brooksie Koopman

Steve Shaw

Binh Tran

Lisa Jacobs Executive Director Mr. Cecil Pruitt, Jr. 14900 Bogle Drive

Suite 204

Chantilly, VA 20151

Dear Mr. Pruitt,

We were entirely overcome with gratitude upon receiving your gift of \$25,000 to the Alexandria Tutoring Consortium (ATC) on January 14, 2021. This donation will make an immediate and enormous difference, especially right now as more and more students are falling behind due to the continued closure of our public schools.

ATC has been tutoring struggling readers for 24 years. Since April, we successfully adapted our Book Buddies program for Zoom delivery. We are currently helping 150 at-risk students learn to read, and your donation means that RIGHT NOW we can expand to serve more children, and to serve them through the summer. Learning to read changes not only a child's life, but that child's children's lives as well. Your generosity will have a lasting impact on today's kids and future generations.

THANK YOU for helping ATC prevent kids from slipping through the cracks, putting them instead on a path toward reaching their full potential. We are honored to have your support.

With warmest regards,

Lisa Jacobs

Executive Director

Thank you for this sturningly general investment in our children!